Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

Feb. 8, 2017
Vassar City Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

Hoffman Park Launch

Bill Wheeler reported that the launch/park design is complete.  The DEQ permit application has been submitted and construction bidding will be underway after the permit is approved.  Target completion date is July, 2017.

Vassar Launch

Brian Chapman reported that DEQ permit is approved.  Construction bids will be let very soon and the project to be completed next summer. 
Additional Upper Cass River Launch Sites
Nancy Barrios reported that Cass City now has an interim Village Manager.

Spicer Engineering has been contacted regarding writing a grant request to the Natural Resources Trust Fund and other sources for match money.

A community meeting is scheduled on April 12 for a presentation on the Cass River Greenway and the Cass River Water Trail.

Tuscola Township Park Project

Jerry Peterson reported that the township is waiting for the awarding of the Land Acquisition grant.  Plans for the park and launch will follow.
2017 Cass River Clean Up

Gene Suuppi reported that no grant money is required because we have enough supplies left over from previous clean ups.  Dennis McCabe and Gene will continue with planning a June clean up event.

Russ Fall suggest we consider an “Adopt a River” concept where various communities and groups would continue to clean their segment of the river.  The group thought that was a good idea and members should get a sense from their communities if they would support.

NPS Water Trail Designation Project

Bob Zeilinger gave a report on the project status.  Currently the subcommittee is working on updating the water trail inventory; defining the type of launches we have, what kind of paddling experience each segment will povide and the skill levels suggested.  This information will be the basis for the printed and web based water trail promotion materials.
Craig Kirkpatrick reported on a new state-wide eco-tourism inititive called the Regional Prosperity Initiative.  The Cass River watershed falls primarily in Region 6, the East Michigan Prosperity Region.  A kick off meeting is scheduled for Feb. 15 in Lapeer.

Caro Dam

Craig Kirkpatrick and Kim Vaughan, Tuscola County Commissioners, reported on a meeting with the owner of the privately held Caro dam.  The maintenance of the dam as well as a potential portage around the dam was discussed.  They will keep our group informed of any further developments.

Streambank Erosion Control Plan for 2016
Jim Hergott reported that he has carryover funding to install 300 feet of tree revetments in 2017.  Approximately 3,000 feet of tree revetments have been installed since we began this intiative a few years ago.
Jim will be applying to the Sustain Our Great Lakes Fund for additional funding.

319 Implementation Grant – Livestock/Manure Managment
Jim Hergott reported that a committee including UM Flint, Tuscola County Conservation District, MSU Extension and CRG are working on an outreach process to engage potential livestock operators.  A March 29 meeting is being planned.
Best Management Practices including livestock fencing, stream crossings, alternate watering facilities, manure stacking and buffer strips will be promoted on a cost share basis.  Jim is targeting commitments of $100,000 in BMP’s for 2017.

Saginaw Bay CISMA

Kip Cronk reported that he has left CISMA and now works for Michigan Sea Grant, see michiganseagrant.org.  Kip gave an overview of his resposibilities.
Fallon Januska is now heading up Saginaw Bay CISMA.

Phragmites Control

Bob Zeilinger reported on an intersting meeting hosted by the Saginaw County Road Commission.  Neighboring county road commissions attended to share current operations and best practices regarding treating invasives, expecially phragmites.  It is apparent that the road commissions are taking a very active approach to this problem – very encouraging.

WaterTrail Summit

Jim Hergott reported that Saginaw Bay WIN and Saginaw Bay RC&D will be sponsoring a Saginaw Bay Watershed regional WaterTrail Summit on March 30, 2017 at the Saginaw Field & Stream Club.  The intent of the summit is networking and providing educational sessions. 
2017 Saginaw Basin Land Conservancy – Osprey Awards Banquet
Bob Zeilinger reminded the group of this event to be held at Saginaw Valley State University on February, 25.  You can buy tickets on line on their web site.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, April 12, 2017  1:00 – 3:00PM

                           At the Vassar City Office
Bob Zeilinger
February 11, 2017
